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DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING – 12TH APRIL 2016

 MINUTES [ approved by councillors on 10-05-16]

Public Forum – none

04-1 – Welcome and apologies – The chairman, Robin Leggate, welcomed councillors Simon Manning, Ernie Hare, Jean Loveridge, Keith Rolfe, Jasmine Backhouse  and Chris Poupard. Apologies were received from Cllrs. John Butler and Sue Bloomfield; apologies also from Raymond Catchpole [SCD councillor]. The clerk, Caroline Cardwell, was in attendance.

04-2 – Declarations of interest – none

04-3 – Minutes of previous meeting  [8-03-16] were approved and signed as a true record.

04-4 – Matters arising -  Lunch for the Queen – the chair outlined final plans. Emmerdale Farm Shop had very kindly donated £150. Other possible sponsors were considered.
04-5 – Finances - Balances at 31-03-16: c/acct: £3,636.64; sav/acct: £4,600.46; total assets - £8,237.10. Cheques were approved as follows - no. 704 to C. Cardwell – 149.42 [net sal. Apr]; no. 705 to SALC – 2.25 [councillor booklet ]

04-6 – Parish assets – the maintenance of these was reviewed; the allotment field is mowed by George Jackson; Dave Stanley plans to paint the Phone Box at Coronation Square; the village sign is in good order, with the seat repair booked. Councillors felt that the War Memorial should be thoroughly cleaned and the clerk was asked to contact War Memorials Trust for advice. The benches in the churchyard and on the allotments were sound, and so  are the two notice boards, both in Darsham and by Granary Cottages. The bench on Coronation Square needs cleaning. The Village Pump next to Daisy Cottage is well kept. The insurance values were agreed to be adequate.
04-7 – Darsham Common -  information on its status and recent history was given by Ron Reeve and there was an update from Suffolk Wildlife Trust on its status as they owned and managed the greater part; there is no recent record of commoners asserting right to collect sand.

04-8 – FP8 – councillors noted that repair to the steps was scheduled by October next.

04-9 – Litter pick - very good results; 11 volunteers and 18 bags of litter. The chairman thanked everyone who had taken part; for another year Darsham Nurseries have generously offered to provide refreshments.

04-10 – Annual Parish  Meeting – starts 6pm on 10th May.
04-11 – Correspondence – received and discussed; councillors were pleased to receive thank-you letters from the charities they had agreed to support under S. 137 of the Local Government Act 1972.

04-12 – Reports from County, District and Parish councillors –
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· Michael Gower [Suffolk County councillor] gave a brief report covering Broadband rollout progress and devolution plans for East Anglia and he noted that the A12 Blythburgh repairs were in hand. The chair thanked Michael Gower for attending.
· Cllr. Jasmine Backhouse reported that the orchard trees which had been moved had all taken well; she had ordered more pegs for the weed suppressing mats. Derek Reeve inquired if the name plaques were in and Jasmine replied that she had a comprehensive list of varieties, donors etc.

· Cllr. Ernie Hare – the latest update re Sizewell C also gave information on the proposed crossings in Lowestoft and Ipswich.

· Cllr Jean Loveridge -  reported that repairs to FP9 are delayed because of the muddy conditions.

· Cllr. Keith Rolfe – gave an update on the archaeological findings from the first dig; there may be some development delay if archaeologists decide to open further trenches. A copy of the report will be sent to the clerk for filing. The village hall committee did have a Plan B [lottery grant] for a new hall, should the development not go ahead, but were constrained by an agreement with the developer. Meanwhile the roof of the current hall was leaking badly and Plan C would involve substantial repairs; quotes were being sought. It was noted that the planning application time constraints started from 2015.
04-13 – Any other business – DC/16/1313: Priory Farm, Darsham – conversion of  garaging to living accommodation – councillors discussed this, the chairman had visited the site and there was no objection; the clerk to inform SCDC planners of the council’s views.

04-14 – Next meeting – 10th May at 6pm.

The meeting closed at 8.30pm.

